Executive Minutes 10-13

President’s Report:
Nothing to report

SGA Committee Development:

Brooks: We sent out the committee signup form and it has received six responses.
Communications, Historian, and Diversity Committee look like they will be staffed.

The other two committees have one member each so far.

Melendez: we could ask our four non-responders next time we see them.

Brooks: We want to leave committee goals up to each committee with a very general overview.
Operations should be left up to each individual committee. We do still want to incorporate space
in the agenda for committee reports in senate meetings.

Constitutional Revisions:
Alexander: The Supreme court has not been able to meet yet but we can look through it as an
executive board and make our own personal revisions.

Counseling Survey Results:

Peebles: We have gotten 25 responses on the survey. The responses are largely negative and it
seems like the best recommendation to make would be to add more counselors to our campus.
We can talk to Gabi before making a decision about bringing up these responses in our senate
meeting.

Alexander: It is also possible to go into a closed discussion at our meeting.

Monica: If the responses are as extreme as they sound, it might be an option to bring them to
Nancy Hughes to look at and take necessary action.

Melendez: Some of the responses are present tense which would make these concerns urgent so
we should try to talk to Gabi soon.

Monica: To clarify, hasn’t seen the responses. When problems are as serious as this, the best
course of action is to take it to the dean of students who oversees counseling services.

Casey: Do we believe that the wording of the question could be leading to mostly negative
responses?

Peebles: Potentially, but that hasn’t stopped people from giving positive feedback.

Bathroom Survey:
Peebles: Sent the survey to Casey and was wondering if she had sent it to the student body.
Casey: Sent it to the IT Listserv to send out to the student body.

OSGA Due Legislation:

Brooks: Wrote the bill this morning and it will be on the agenda for our senate meeting.
Open Discussion and Announcements:

Peebles: (to Gabi) Have you read the survey responses?



Gabi: yes and was disappointed to know that so many people had negative experiences with our
counseling services

Peebles: We think that the best course of action is to send them to Nancy Hughes and we were
wondering if sharing them with the senate was proper.

Gabi: We should share the responses with the senate.

Melendez: Concerned with this because there are some responses that could give away peoples’
identities.



